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AGENDA 
For the Quarterly Meeting of the Association to be held on 

Friday 27
th
 October 2017 at Holywell 

 
 
1. Welcome by the Mayor of Holywell Town Council 
 
2. Record of attendance 
To record attendance and any apologies for absence. 
 
3. Minutes of the last meeting 
To approve the minutes of the last quarterly meeting. (see appendix A1) 
 
4. Actions taken since the last meeting 
To receive a report on actions taken since the last meeting. 
 

The secretary should write to all County Councils, AM’s, PM’s and the 
Betsw Cadwallader Trust seeking their support in recyclable packaging 
at source and making them aware of the recycling percentages of 50% 
alcohol related, 25% smoking, 20% fast food and 5% remainder. 
The letters were sent with most responding, all positive including the Officer of 
the Minister. (see appendix B) 
 
The Secretary should meet the Ministers Office (when he meets them 
over other subjects) to take forward the idea of recyclable packaging. 
The Secretary will be able to report on Government responses at the meeting. 
 
The secretary to liaise with Cllr Woolly who has some knowledge of the 
subject. 
The Secretary has made contact with Cllr Woolly for his views. 
 
The  Secretary to write to Welsh Government suggesting that rules, 
such as this one, should be funded by Welsh Government and that rules 
should not be made up costing others. 

 The Secretary will be able to report on Government responses at the meeting. 
 

The secretary to write to the appropriate bodies in support of the re-
opening of the Montgomeryshire Canal. 

 This has been completed. 
 
 Letter to Welsh Government on rail matters. 

The letter on rail matters was sent and the Secretary can report at the 

meeting on latest developments with regards the Franchise. 



 
 

2 
 

 

The secretary is to prepare a paper on education to go with an invitation 
to Kirsty Williams Minister to speak to the Association. 
The Secretary has been in contact with Kirsty Williams to seek a date when 
she can come and speak to the Association. 

 
The invite to the Police and Crime Commissioner for North Wales. 
The date agreed for a visit was to be 27th October. Unfortunately another date 
has appeared in his diary and cannot make this meeting.  The Secretary will 
pursue a new date. 
 

5. Financial Report 
To receive a financial report.  Current bank balance £7,710.45p 
 
6. Executive 
To receive the minutes of the Executive Meeting. (see appendix C)  
 
7. Local Government Re-organisation 
To consider an update on the Local Government Review. 
 
8. Rail Franchise for Wales 
To consider a report on the rail franchise for Wales. 
 
9. Consultation - Elections 
To consider the consultation response on Elections and Voting in Wales.  
(see appendix D) 
 
10. Consultation – Small Business Rates 
To consider the consultation response on small business rate relief in Wales.  
(see appendix E) 
 
11. Health 
   
 North Wales 
 To consider an update on North Wales Hospital Care. 
 
 Mid Wales 
 To consider an update on Mid Wales Hospital Care including the results of the  
 Welshpool Town Council referendum on the proposals by Future Fit. 
 
12.  Data Protection 
To consider a paper on the above. (see appendix F). 
 
13.  Location of sites for Travellers 
To consider the implications of the allocation of sites for permanent and temporary 
travellers and to consider sending a letter with observations to County Councils. 
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14.  Location of sites for Nuclear Waste Disposal 
To consider the issue of selecting sites for Nuclear Waste Disposal and the 
implications. (see appendix G) 
 
15.  Any other business 
Any other business notified to the Chair or Secretary prior to the start of the meeting. 
 
16.  Dates of future meetings 
To note the dates of the next meetings as follows: 
 
Quarterly Meetings 
 Friday 19th January 2018 Bay of Colwyn Town Council 
 Friday 20th April 2018  Welshpool Town Council 

Friday 20th July 2018   the Civic Halls of  Connah’s Quay. 
All meetings start at 10.30am  

 
 
 Executive Meetings 
 Friday 8th December 2017 
 Friday 9th March 2018 
 Friday 8th June 2018 
 10.30am start in all cases.  Meetings held at Rhyl Town Council Offices. 
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APPENDIX A1 
 

MINUTES 
of the Quarterly Meeting of the Association held on 

Friday 14th July 2017 at the Civic Halls Connah’s Quay 
 
Attendance Record 
 
Council Present Apologies 

Officers Cllr B C Roberts (Chair) 
Robert Robinson (Secretary) 
 

 Cllr H Meredith (Vice Chair 
Cllr Joan Butterfield (President) 

ABERGELE TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr Richard Waters 
Cllr S Jones-Roberts 

   

ARGOED COMMUNITY 
COUNCIL 

Cllr J Holiday 
  

 

BANGOR CITY 
COUNCIL 

Cllr D Hainge 
I Jones Town Clerk 

 Cllr I James 

BAGILLT  COMMUNITY 
COUNCIL 

Cllr C R Williams  

BAY OF COLWYN 
TOWN COUNCIL 

Cllr J Pearson 
Cllr B Barton 
Cllr P Richards 

Tina Earley Clerk 
 

BUCKLEY TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr A Woolley 
Cllr Blondek 
 

  

CAERWYS TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr L Edwards    

CAIA PARK 
COMMUNITY CONCIL 

  
 

  

CONNAH’S QUAY 
TOWN COUNCIL 

Cllr C Risley 
Cllr P Atridge 
Cllr E Faulkner 
Cllr P Davies 
S Goodrum (Clerk) 

   

CONWY TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr S Barber Bailey 
Cllr H Roberts 

 

DENBIGH TOWN 
COUNCIL 

 Cllr R Tickle    

FLINT TOWN COUNCIL  Cllr A Loveridge 
 

  
 

HAWARDEN 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

 Cllr A Diskin 
 

  

HOLYWELL TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr J Baker 
Cllr Karin Davies 
Cllr P Johnson 
Cllr D Phelan 
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LLANFAIR 
CAEREINION TOWN 
COUNCIL 

  Viki Griffiths Clerk 

LLANDUDNO TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr M Lyon    
 
 

LLANASA TOWN 
COUNCIL 

    Cllr S Harms 

LLANFAIRFECHAN 
TOWN COUNCIL 

  
 

 

LLANDRINO & 
ARDLEEN 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

  C Davies (Clerk) 

LLANDYSILIO 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

  C Davies (Clerk) 
Cllr Frances Buckingham 

LLANGOLLEN TOWN 
COUNCIL 

     

MENAI BRIDGE TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr D M Davies   
 

PENMAENMAWR 
TOWN COUNCIL 

Cllr M Baines 
Mel Ab-Owain Town Clerk 

  

PRESTATYN TOWN 
COUNCIL 

    

RHUDDLAN TOWN 
COUNCIL 

   

 

   

RHYL TOWN COUNCIL Cllr  J Chamberlain-Jones 
Cllr A James 
G Nickels Clerk 

 

RUTHIN TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr S L Beach 
Cllr K Allsorp-Robson 

   

SHOTTON TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr D Mickle   

ST ASAPH CITY 
COUNCIL 

  

TOWYN AND KINMELL 
BAY TOWN COUNCIL 

Cllr B McLoughlin 
Cllr M Jones 

  
 

WELSHPOOL TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Cllr H Chave 
Cllr F Veenstra 

Cllr Y Owens 
Cllr D Senior 
 

 
 
1. Minutes of the last meeting 
The meeting approved the minutes of the last quarterly meeting. 
 
2. Actions taken since the last meeting 
The meeting received a report on actions taken since the last meeting. 
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3. Financial Report 
The meeting receive the financial report.  
 
4. Executive 
The meeting received the minutes of the Executive Meeting.  
The Secretary confirmed that the Police and Crime Commissioner for North Wales is 
to attend the October meeting. 
 
5. Local Government Re-organisation 
The meeting considered an update on the Local Government Review. 
It appears that a statement from the Minister is imminent on Town and Community 
Councils and their future. 
A Commission is being set up to take the subject forward reporting in a year. 
 
6. Recycling and Fly Tipping 
To consider an update on Powys Re-cycling situation. 
There was much concern over this subject and the meeting agreed that aiming at the 
source is the right approach. 
 
Cllr B Barton is suggested that the subject could be a case study via an educational 
establishment. 
 
The meeting AGREED the following actions: 
 

The secretary should write to all County Councils, AM’s, PM’s and the Betsw 
Cadwalader Trust seeking their support in recyclable packaging at source and 
making them aware of the recycling percentages of 50% alcohol related, 25% 
smoking, 20% fast food and 5% remainder. 
 
The Secretary should meet the Ministers Office (when he meets them over 
other subjects) to take forward the idea of recyclable packaging. 
 
The secretary to liaise with Cllr Woolly who has some knowledge of the 
subject. 

  
7. Remuneration Panel for Wales 
The meeting considered an update from Member Councils on their approach to the 
report given at the last meeting.  Very few were impressed with the proposals on 
allowances presented at the April meeting. 
Most Councils have rejected taking any allowances. 
 
The meeting AGREED that the Secretary should write to Welsh Government 
suggesting that rules, such as this one, should be funded by Welsh Government and 
that rules should not be made up costing others. 
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8. Montgomeryshire Canal 
The meeting considered writing a letter of support to the re-opening of the 
Montgomeryshire Canal from Pant to Newtown in Powys and asking the Welsh 
Government to give a priority to such a project. 
The Secretary gave an outline of the current progress on the project. 
 
The meeting AGREED to send a letter of support as requested. 
 
9. Rail Franchise for Wales 

To consider sending a formal letter to Welsh Government and the Welsh 
Transport Delivery Unit stating the policy of the association as follows: 

 
To support the electrification of the North Wales Coast rail line. 
 (Holyhead to Crewe) 
To support the introduction of a full hourly service on the main 
Cambrian line. 

 
The meeting discussed a number of issues which included: 
 
 Carriage shortages. 
 Connections to the North West. 

The need for a survey along the North Coast similar to that completed on the 
Cambrian Lines. 

 
The meeting AGREED that the secretary should pass on the views of the meeting to 
the Welsh Government Franchise Team. 
 
10. Future Plan for the Association 2017 to 2022 – Education Debate 
The meeting held a debate on the education system and the All Wales Estyn Report. 
The main points are as follows: 
 

i) The standards in education are the same as always, it is achievement 
that is under scrutiny. 

ii) Maths means numeracy. 
iii) Targets need to create an environment whereby young person’s 

achieve improvement not reaching a set standard. 
iv) Money formula an issue. 
v) Small Schools was an issue to some – the views varied from them 

being uneconomical to the need to keep them in the community. 
vi) Budgets and the way they are administered needs review. 
vii) Top slicing for management costs by County Councils needs review. 

 
viii) The method of deciding what schools should close or stay open needs 

more understanding and possibly review. 
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The secretary is to prepare a paper to go with an invitation to Kirsty Williams Minister 
to speak to the Association. 
 
11. Dates of future meetings 
The meeting agreed the dates of the year’s meetings as follows: 
 
Quarterly Meetings 
 Friday 27th October 2017 - Holywell 
 Friday 19th January 2018 – Bay of Colwyn 
 Friday 20th April 2018  - Welshpool 

Friday 20th July 2018   the Civic Halls of  Connah’s Quay. 
All meetings start at 10.30am  

 
 Executive Meetings 
 Friday 22nd September 2017 
 Friday 8th December 2017 
 Friday 9th March 2018 
 Friday 8th June 2018 
 10.30am start in all cases.  Meetings held at Rhyl Town Council Offices. 
  
12. Actions taken forward. 
The following actions are to be taken forward: 
 

The secretary should write to all County Councils, AM’s, PM’s and the Betsw 
Cadwallader Trust seeking their support in recyclable packaging at source 
and making them aware of the recycling percentages of 50% alcohol related, 
25% smoking, 20% fast food and 5% remainder. 
 
The Secretary should meet the Ministers Office (when he meets them over 
other subjects) to take forward the idea of recyclable packaging. 
 
The secretary to liaise with Cllr Woolly who has some knowledge of the 
subject. 
 
The  Secretary to write to Welsh Government suggesting that rules, such as 
this one, should be funded by Welsh Government and that rules should not be 
made up costing others. 

 
The secretary to write to the appropriate bodies in support of the re-opening of 
the Montgomeryshire Canal. 

 
 Letter to Welsh Government on rail matters. 

The secretary is to prepare a paper on education to go with an invitation to 
Kirsty Williams Minister to speak to the Association. 
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APPENDIX B 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NORTH  & MID WALES ASSOCIATION OF 

LOCAL COUNCILS

ANNUAL ACCOUNTS YEAR TO 31.3.2018

APRIL M AY JUNE JULY AUGUST SEPTEM BER OCTOBER

 

INCOME Membership & Meals

Interest

Debtors

Other

TOTAL 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

COSTS Meals

Expenses

Administration

Bank charges

Gavel

Web hosting

Web site

Translation

Other

TOTAL 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

BALANCE 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

BANK Start 7710.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 5944.45

End 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Balance 7710.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 5944.45
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APPENDIX C 
 

MINUTES 
 

of the Executive Meeting of the Association held on  
Friday 22

nd
 September 2017 at 10.30am 

at the offices of Rhyl Town Council 
 

1. Present were 
Present were Cllr B Roberts (Chair), Cllr D M Davies, Cllr H Chave and 
Robert Robinson (Secretariat) 
 

2. Apologies for absence 
The meeting received apologies for absence Cllr J Butterfield and  
Cllr H Meredith. 

 
2. Minutes of the last meeting 

The Meeting noted  the minutes of the last meeting.   
 

3.      Actions taken since the last meeting 
The Secretary outlined the actions since the last meeting which included: 
 
 Re-cycling and use of degradable materials 

The Secretariat did write to every County Council and AM and PM on 
the subject including the Minister at Welsh Government. Most have 
responded with a positive note including the Minister. 

 
 Police and Crime Commissioner 

The date of the next quarterly meeting in October was to be when the 
Police and Crime Commissioner attended.  He has, again, another 
date in the diary after the date had been agreed with the Association.  
He is now down to attend the January meeting. 

 
4.       Financial Report 

The meeting noted the bank balances and noted that a financial report will be 
added in detail to the main quarterly agenda. 

 
5.      Quarterly Meeting Agenda 

The meeting consider the quarterly meeting agenda and the final version as 
agreed is that issued with these minutes. 
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6.  Additions to the Agenda 
The following are to be added to the quarterly meeting agenda: 
 
  Local Government 

  To ensure that an update is available on the current government  
  position with regards to clustering or enlarging Councils. 
 

  Data Protection 
  To add the current information on the subject. 
 
  Location of sites for Travellers 
  To consider the implications of the allocation of sites for Travellers. 
 
  Location of Nuclear Wast sites. 
  To consider the implications of the allocation of sites for Nuclear Waste  
  disposal. 
 
  Health  
  To receive an update on the North Wales Health issues. 
  To receive an update on the Mid Wales Health issues. 
 

7. Consultations 
To consider two consultations as follows: 
 
a) Elections and voting in Wales (see appendix B) 
b) Business Rates Review 

 
Although both consultations are due to be with Welsh Government on 13th 
October they are prepared to accept the Association responses by 28th 
October. 
 
The Meeting considered the responses and a recommendation is to be 
presented to the quarterly meeting for discussion and approval. 

 
8. Any other relevant business 

To consider any other business notified to the Chair or Secretary prior to the 
start of the meeting. 

 
9.      Dates of future meetings 
 To notice the dates of future meeting as follows: 
  Friday 8th December 2017 
  Friday 9th March 2018 
  Friday 8th June 2018 
 10.30am start in all cases.  Meetings held at Rhyl Town Council Offices. 

 
APPENDIX D 
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WELSH GOVERNMENT CONSULTATION 
 

RESPONSE TO  

Electoral Reform in Local Government in Wales 
 

Consultation Response Form 
 
Your name:    Robert A Robinson FRICS FILCM 
Organisation (if applicable): North Wales Association of Local Councils 
email / telephone number:  Email: wtcouncil@btinternet.com 
      Tel: 01938 553142 
Your address:    Triangle House, Union Street, 
      Welshpool SY21 7PG 
 
 
Q1 – Do you agree that the qualifying age for voting in Welsh local government 
elections should be lowered to 16? 
 
The Association does not support any change to the existing voting ages.   
 
Q2 – Should EU citizens who move to Wales once the UK has left the EU continue 
to acquire the right to vote? 
 
Only when they have a legal status to reside in Wales for a prescribed period of say 
12 months. 
 
Q3 – Should voting rights be extended to all legal residents in Wales, irrespective of 
their nationality or citizenry? 
 
Yes if they have a legal right to reside in Wales and have been so for a prescribed 
period, say 12 months. 
 
Q4 – EU and Commonwealth citizens can stand for election to local government in 
Wales, Should this continue and be extended to all nationalities made eligible to 
vote? 
 
Yes if they have a legal right to reside in Wales and have been so for a prescribed 
period, say 12 months. 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:wtcouncil@btinternet.com
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Q5 – Should Electoral Registration Officers have a greater range of sources 
available to them to assist citizens to be added to the register? 
 
Yes. However if electronic registration is used a full back up system need to be in 
place to protect peoples data and to ensure that any computer hacking or 
malfunction does not destroy any system in place. 
 
Q6 – Which data sources do you think should be used by Electoral Registration 
Officers? 
 
All that are available. 
 
Q7 – Should a wider range of local authority staff be empowered to assist citizens to 
obtain registration through access to the local government register and have the 
ability to amend it?  
 
The authorities have an electoral department and they should be able to cope 
without the need for others to be involved. 
 
Q8 – What controls should be put in place to ensure the Electoral Registration 
Officer maintains overall control of the register? 
 
Retain control within the electoral departments of authorities. 
 
Q9 – Should the individual registration rules be relaxed to allow for block 
registrations in certain circumstances, protecting the right to vote for populations 
otherwise at risk of exclusion? 
 
We can see some merit in this for special groups but not as a general approach. 
 
Q10 – Should we place a duty on Electoral Registration Officers to consider whether 
any individual groups within their electoral area should be specifically targeted in 
registration campaigns? 
 
Yes. 
 
Q11 – Should we introduce arrangements so that agencies that are aware of people 
moving have a duty to inform the Electoral Registration Officers? 
 
Yes. 
 
Q12 – What are your views on the development of a single electronic register for 
Wales? 
 
With safeguards, which we are sure will be put in place, yes. 
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Q13 – Do you agree that individual principal councils should be able to choose their 
voting system? 
 
No. The voting system should be universal and set by Welsh Government.  The 
Association sees possible abuse if Local Authorities set such a system themselves 
involving party interests. 
 
Q14 – Do you agree that a constitutional change such as this should be subject to a 
two-thirds majority? 
 
Yes. 
 
Q15 – Do you agree that the term of local government in Wales should be set at five 
years? 
 
The resonant supports the proposal to have fixed terms for Councils of 5 years. 
 
Q16 – Do you agree in principle with the desirability of reforming the voting system to 
encourage greater participation? 
 
Possibly but this can be proved unless introduced. 
 
Q17 – Are there other initiatives not covered which might be taken to enable greater 
participation in elections in Wales? 
 

Politicians need to be more transparent and clear so that trust from the electorate is 

restored to a great extent to that experienced at present. 

 

Q18 – Should councils be able to choose to use all-postal voting at council 
elections?  
 
No. There should be a range of options for those wishes to cast their vote. 
 
Q19 – Should it be subject to pilot exercises first? 
 
No. Things take too long to implement now, if there are to be changes they should 
be progressed in a timely manner. 
 
Q20 – Should councils be able to operate all-postal voting in an individual ward or a 
number of wards within a council area? 
 

No.  

 

 

Q21 – Should electronic voting be enabled at local elections? 
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Yes but only with the opportunity for paper voting alongside for a period of time, ie 
another 10 years.  There are too many elderly entitled to vote who are not happy 
with computers and IT. 
 

Q22 – Should remote voting be enabled at local elections? 
 
We cannot see how this would work.  There should be a single polling station; there 
are postal votes and proxy votes in place to cover those who cannot attend on the 
day.  Mobile voting stations maybe difficult in some rural areas where broadband 
signals are all but non-existent. 
 
Q23 – Should electronic counting be introduced for local elections in Wales? 
 

There is no reason why not. 

 

Q24 – Should mobile polling stations be enabled at local elections? 
 

Yes but only if the votes are counted in one location after polling closes. 

 

Q25 – Should we enable returning officers to make use of polling places in addition 
to fixed polling stations? 
 

No. 

 

Q26 – Should we enable local elections to be held on more than one day and on 
days other than a Thursday? 
 

This is something to be considered. 

 

Q27 – Should consideration be given to simplifying postal voting procedures and 
literature? 
 
It is fairly clear now so in our view does not need changing. 
 
Q28 – How do you think the process could be simplified? 
 

We not think it can be simplified without affecting the integrity of the voting system. 
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Q29 – Should electors attending a polling station be required to produce ID before 
they are allowed to vote?  
 
Yes, however there is a time issue involved and more staffing at polling stations may 
be needed to avoid queues. 
 
If so, what types of identification should be accepted? 
 
Any card with a photo on it. (ie driving licence, bus pass, passport etc). 
 
Q30 – Do the advantages of requiring ID outweigh the risk of deterring voters? 
 

We hold the view it would not make any difference. 

 

Q31 – Do you agree that it should no longer be necessary to publish a candidate’s 
home address in election literature, including anything published electronically? 
 

The full address is not necessary but the ward in which they live should be identified. 

This is important as voters should be aware if a candidate is a local person or not. 

 

Q32 – Do you agree that each candidate should be required to provide a personal 
statement for inclusion on a website provided by the authority to which they are 
seeking election? 
 

Yes.  This is important even they are elected un-opposed so that the electorate is 

aware of their ideas, policies and general views. 

 

Q33 – Do you agree that it should not be permissible to serve both as an Assembly 
Member and councillor? 
 

The respondent has never seen how an assembly member can also complete their 

duties as a County Councillor or vica versa. 

 

Q34 – Do you agree that candidates should be required to disclose a party affiliation 
if they have one? 
 
The Association agrees. 
 
Q35 – What sort of evidence should be required to suggest there is an undisclosed 
party affiliation?  If they are not standing for that party any membership is possibly 
irrelevant. 
 

The Association feels that being a member of party should be disclosed even if they 

are not sponsored or standing for such party. 
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Q36 – Should any council staff below senior level be able to stand for election to 
their own authority? 
 
The respondent does not support any employee being able to serve as a Councillor 
for the authority which has them as an employee.  This would be a giant conflict of 
interest and make it impossible for the Chief Officer to administer the Council.  This 
particularly would apply to a Town or Community Council. 
 
Q37 – Is there still justification for councils to keep a list of those other than senior 
officers who should be politically restricted? 
 

Not applicable – see Q36 above. 

 

Q38 – Do you agree that the statutory chief executive role should include that of 
returning officer? 
 
Yes. 
 
Q39 – Do you agree that any addition to salary in recognition of returning officer 
duties should be a matter for the local authority to determine? 
 

The respondent holds the view that his is a matter for each electoral authority. 

 

Q40 – Should Welsh Government move to a system of calculating Assembly election 
costs on an agreed formula, based on the size of electorate? 
 

This would make it easier for Local Councils to budget for elections. 

 

Q41 – Should Welsh Government move to a system of calculating Assembly election 
costs on an agreed formula, based on the size of electorate? 
 
See Q40. 
 
Q42 – Should Welsh prisoners be allowed to register to vote and participate in Welsh 
local government elections?  
 
The respondent is of the view that only those sentenced to less than 3 months 
should be eligible to vote.  (ie fairly minor offences only) 
 
If so, should it be limited to those sentenced to less than twelve  
months, four years, or any sentence length? 
 
The respondent feels that 3 months should be the maximum. 
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Q44 – By what method should prisoners cast a vote? 
 
All votes from prisoners should be via the postal voting system. 
 
Q45 – At what address should prisoners be registered to vote? 
 
Not applicable. 
 
Q44 - We would like to know your views on the effects that  
Electoral reform would have on the Welsh language, specifically on opportunities for 
people to use Welsh and on treating the Welsh language no less favourably than 
English. 
 
What effects do you think there would be? 
 
All material at polling stations should be bi-lingual as they are at present. 
 
How positive effects could be increased, or negative effects be mitigated? 
 
Nothing else needs to be done. 
 
Q45 - Please also explain how you believe the proposed options could be formulated 
or changed so as to have positive effects or increased positive effects on 
opportunities for people to use the Welsh language and on treating the Welsh 
language no less favourably than the English language, and no adverse effects on 
opportunities for people to use the Welsh language and on treating the Welsh 
language no less favourably than the English language. 
 
This is not relevant to the subject in hand. Bi-lingual information is all that is needed. 
 
Q46 - We have asked a number of specific questions. If you have any related issues 
which we have not specifically addressed, please use this space to report them: 
 

Just to re-inforce the point of not moving to full electronic voting at this time. In our 

view it is too early and would disenfranchise those who are not happy with this. In 

particular the elderly.  Maybe in 10 years’ time the climate would be different. 

 

As we are a Town Council which does not co-opt as a matter of principle (we hold 

elections every time) we are prepared to give oral evidence at our level if it were felt 

that a Committee would benefit from that. 

 

No further comments. 

 

Responses to consultations are likely to be made public, on the internet or in a 
report. If you would prefer your response to remain anonymous, please tick here:   
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APPENDIX E 

 

Consultation response form  
 
Delivering a Tax Cut for Small Businesses: a New Small 
Business Rates Relief Scheme for Wales  
 
Please return this form to reach the Welsh Government no later than  
13 October 2017 
 
If you have any questions, please email: 
 
Local Taxation Policy Branch: LGF1Consultations@gov.wales 
 

 

Consultation 
Delivering a Tax Cut for Small Businesses: a New Small 
Business Rates Relief Scheme for Wales  
 

Date  20.9.2017 

Name  Robert Robinson FRICS FILCM Secretary  

Organisation  North and Mid Wales Association of Local Councils 

Address  Triangle House 
Union Street 
Welshpool SY21 7PG 

Email address  wtcouncil@btinternet.com 

Telephone 01938 553142 

 
 
 
Consultation questions 
 
Q1. The Welsh Government is interested in your views about the current and 

future funding of SBRR in Wales, including how the multiplier operates. 

 
Comments: 
The Association feels 
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 that the current rating system is unfair and does not reflect market conditions and is 
particularly hard on Retail Premises.   
 
Q2. Do you agree that a limit should be introduced on the amount of relief a 

business occupying multiple small properties in Wales can receive? If so, to 
what extent do you think this should be restricted? 

 
Comments: 
Yes.  The suggested limit is 5 retail units. 
 
Q3.  What are the associated administrative and technical implications of the 

Welsh Government’s preferred approach which need to be considered?   
 
Comments: 
Not qualified to comment. 
 
Q4.  Comments are invited about the effects (whether positive or adverse) such a 

limit could have on ratepayers affected or excluded from this relief. 
 
Comments: 
Any reliefs should be available to all including Council Premises (except where they 
are used for commercial activity).  Charity Shops should be treated the same as any 
other business and not be given any special relief. Most Charity Shops today are run 
as a business and should be treated as such. 
 

Q5.  Are there any types of business you feel should be excluded from the new 

scheme and, if so, why? 

Comments: 
All small business should be able to take advantage of the scheme. 

 

Q6.  What are the administrative implications of introducing further exceptions? 

Comments: 
Not applicable. 
 
Q7. If the Welsh Government released resources from the current scheme to 

provide additional support to eligible small businesses under the new scheme, 

based on the options described in paragraph 4.26, how should these 

resources be reinvested to support small businesses more effectively? 

 
Comments: 
The biggest issue to retailers is car parking charges. Any funds made 

available should be used to provide free parking to aid retailing and protect 

town centres.  For example planning consents are granted to supermarkets 

and retail parks with free parking whilst the town centre shops have only car 
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parks which are charged for creating an unfair playing field. 

 

Q8. Are there any administrative or technical implications which need to be 

considered in changing the current thresholds for relief? 

 

Comments: 
Not in our view. 

 

Q9.  What are the potential administrative and technical implications of introducing 

a new permanent scheme and its interaction with transitional relief? 

 

Comments: 
Not qualified to comment. 

 

Q10.  We are seeking views on removing the enhanced relief for retail premises 

with a rateable value between £10,501 and £11,000. 

 

Comments: 
There is no case to remove such relief. 

 

Q11.  Are there any administrative or technical implications which need to be 

considered in changing the relief for the retail sector? 

 

Comments: 
No 

 

Q12. We are seeking views on whether the childcare sector should be provided 

with additional relief, over and above that provided under the current SBRR 

scheme in order to support the delivery of the 30-hour childcare commitment? 

 

Comments: 
All business should receive the same reliefs, there is no case for any special 

cases. 

 

Q13. If additional relief were provided to the childcare sector, considering the 

options described in 4.39, how should this be delivered via the SBRR 

scheme? 

Comments: 
Not applicable. 
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Q14. Are there any administrative or technical implications which need to be 

considered in providing additional relief to this sector? 

 

Comments: 
Not in the view of the Association. 

 

Q15: We are seeking views on the possible introduction of time-limited support for 

certain ratepayers which is gradually withdrawn. What are the advantages and 

disadvantages of such an approach? 

 

Comments: 
It is right and proper to phase any reductions in allowances. 

 

Q16. The Welsh Government is seeking general views on providing support to 

businesses that support, or are working towards supporting, wider Welsh 

Government objectives and invites proposals for developing the scheme in 

future years. 

 
Comments: 
This subject has nothing to do with this consultation. 
 

Q17. The Welsh Government would like to know your views on the effects these 

proposals would have on the Welsh language, specifically on:  

i) opportunities for people to use Welsh; and 
ii) on treating the Welsh language no less favourably than English.   
What effects do you think there would be?  How could positive effects be 

increased, or negative effects be mitigated?   

 

Comments: 
This subject has nothing to do with this consultation. 
 
Q18. Please also explain how you believe the proposed policy could be formulated 

or changed so as to have:  

i) positive effects or increased positive effects on opportunities for people to 
use the Welsh language and on treating the Welsh language no less 
favourably than the English language; and  

ii) no adverse effects on opportunities for people to use the Welsh language 
and on treating the Welsh language no less favourably than the English 
language. 

 
This subject has nothing to do with this consultation. 
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Q19. We have asked a number of specific questions. If you have any related issues 

which we have not specifically addressed, please use this space to report 
them. 

 
Please enter here: 

 A review of the current rating system is well overdue and needs urgent attention 

before business (particularly in the retail sector) is damaged forever. 

 

The Council feels very strongly about double taxation whereby local authorities are 

subject to business rates. 

 

If it were thought to be helpful the Association is prepared to give oral evidence to the 

relevant Committee. 

 
 

Responses to consultations are likely to be made public on the 
internet or in a report.  If you would prefer your response to remain 
anonymous, please tick here: 
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